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I happen to be disabled. 
 
Because of this I have been victimised, harassed and abused by employees 
of Rochdale MBC and by Rochdale MBC themselves. These are HATE 
CRIMES. 
 
Those involved, and the council corporately, went on to deliberately and 
repeatedly LIE TO and WITHHOLD EVIDENCE FROM courts of law in order to 
cover up the abuse and pervert the course of justice. 
 
It is my understanding and belief that two of the ringleaders of the abuse 
have now left Rochdale Council and one is employed by Oldham MBC and 
the other by Ribble Valley BC. 
 
1. How many of your staff have abused disabled people? (How many more 

in the case of Oldham MBC and Ribble Valley BC) 
 

Cornwall Council holds information that may fall within the description 
specified in your request by checking HR records relating to cases of staff 
misconduct at work.  However in order to respond accurately to your 
request, we require further information.  Please can you provide 
information on the timescale applicable to your information request and 
whether your questions relate specifically to staff conduct at work? 

 
2. How many of your staff have lied to courts of law? (How many more in 

the case of Oldham MBC and Ribble Valley BC) 
 

Cornwall Council may hold information falling within the description 
specified in your request.  However in order to respond accurately to your 
request, we require further information.  Please can you provide 
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information on the timescale applicable to your information request and 
whether your questions relate specifically to staff conduct at work? 

 
Subject to provision of the above information and our information being 
relevant to your request, we estimate that the cost of complying with your 
request may exceed the appropriate limit of £450 (18 hours) as it would 
take a vast amount of time to locate, retrieve and collate information.  This 
is because in order to respond to your request accurately, we would have 
to review individual’s personnel files in order to identify information that 
would enable an accurate response to be made to your request. 
 
The appropriate exceed limit has been specified in Regulations and for 
local Government it is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of 
one person spending approximately 2½ working days (18 hours) in 
determining whether the Council holds the information, and locating, 
retrieving and extracting the information. 

 
3. How many of your staff have withheld evidence from courts of law? 

(How many more in the case of Oldham MBC and Ribble Valley BC) 
 
Cornwall Council may hold information falling within the description 
specified in your request.  However in order to respond accurately to your 
request, we require further information.  Please can you provide 
information on the timescale applicable to your information request and 
whether your questions relate specifically to staff conduct at work? 

 
Subject to provision of the above information and our information being 
relevant to your request, we estimate that the cost of complying with your 
request may exceed the appropriate limit of £450 (18 hours) as it would 
take a vast amount of time to locate, retrieve and collate information.  This 
is because in order to respond to your request accurately, we would have 
to review individual’s personnel files in order to identify information that 
would enable an accurate response to be made to your request. 

 
The appropriate exceed limit has been specified in Regulations and for 
local Government it is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of 
one person spending approximately 2½ working days (18 hours) in 
determining whether the Council holds the information, and locating, 
retrieving and extracting the information. 
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4. How many more crimes have you ignored? 
 

Cornwall Council are not obliged to provide an opinion. We can only 
provide a response to your request using recorded information. 

 
5. How is society going to get any better when so many in the public service 

don't do the jobs they are paid to do?  
 

Please see the response to Question 4. 
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